
Richard Shannon 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

Importance: 

Dear Andrew, 

Richard Shannon 
Wednesday, 12 June 2013 3:02 PM 
mulgrave@parliament.qld.gov.au 
FW: Proposed Gordonvale Kindergarten 

High 

Please find the below response from the Department to your earlier queries originally registered with Clive Dixon, 
Regional Director, Far North Queensland. 

• The Department of Education, Training and Employment's kindergarten planning methodology involves 
an assessment of supply and demand for kindergarten places in a local planning area. 

• The supply of kindergarten places is estimated from the licensed capacity of existing early childhood 
education and care services, using a formula agreed with Childcare Queensland. This takes into 
account total potential places available in early childhood education and care services, regardless of 
actual utilisation. Population data is derived from the 2011 census. 

• The kindergarten planning data for the Gordonvale local planning area identified a deficiency of 
kindergarten places. The local planning area comprised Gordonvale, East Trinity, Goldsborough, 
Green Hill, Little Mulgrave and Wrights Creek. 

• The new kindergarten service will provide up to 44 places for kindy-age children in the year before full­
time school (i.e. turn four years by 30 June in the year of enrolment). 

• The service will provide a kindergarten program for 15 hours per week, 40 weeks per year (school 
hours and during school terms) and charge fees for children that enrol. 

• The service will not be eligible for the Australian Government's child care benefit (CCB) subsidies. 

• The service will be eligible for subsidies under the Queensland Kindergarten Funding Scheme 
(QKFS). Families with an Australian Government Health Care Card or equivalent may be eligible for 
additional subsidies which can make access to a kindergarten program low or no cost. 

Protocol requires clearance through the Minister's office of all Departmental advice provided to Members of 
Parliament, both government and non-government. The established channel through which non-government 
Members request advice from the Department is through writing directly to the Minister. For an expeditious 
response we would ask the Member for Mulgrave to please in future email the Minister at 
Education@ministerial.qld.gov.au. 

Happy to discuss. 

Regards, Rich 

Rich Shannon 
Policy Advisor 
Office of the Hon. John-Paul Langbroek MP I Minister for Education, Training 
and Employment 

Phone: 07 32371074 I Fax: 07 3211 8011 I Email: richard.shannon@ministerial.qld.gov.au 
Education House I 30 Mary Street I Brisbane I QLD 4000 
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PO Box 15033 I City East I Brisbane I QLD 4002 

Great State. Great Opportunity. 

from: Mulgrave Electorate Office [mailto:mulgrave@parliament.qld.gov.au] 
Sent: Thursday, 23 May 2013 9:51 AM 
To: DIXON, Clive 
Subject: Proposed Gordonvale Kindergarten 

Good morning Clive 

Curtis recently met with child care providers in the Gordonvale area who are opposed to the 
establishment of the Kindergarten which will commence operating from the Gordonvale State 
School in 2014. 

Curtis explained that he is fully supportive of the new Kindergarten but promised to address the 
questions raised at the meeting. 

They wish to know: 
• What figures were used to determine that a new Kindergarten is required in Gordonvale 
• The eligibility criteria for enrolments 
• Will placements be subsidised/fully subsidised 
• Subsidy arrangements for parents on pensions 

Can you please provide a written response which Curtis can pass on to those who attended the 
meeting. 

Kind Regards 

Andrew Talbot 
Electorate Officer 
The Office of Curtis Pitt MP 

Member for Mulgrave 

Tel. 4056 3175 
Fax. 4056 3340 

rnulgrave@parliarnent.qld.gov.au 

T J Ryan Building, 94-96 Norman St Gordonvale Qld 4865 

PO Box 314 Gordonvale Qld 4865 

www.curtispitt.com.au 

Consider the environment before you print t11is email. 

NOTICE- Til is e-mail and any attachments are confidential and only for the use of the addressee. 

If you have received tl1is e-mail in error. you are strictly prohibited from using. fo1warding. printing. copyin9 or dealing in anyway 
whatsoever with it, and are requested to reply immediately by e-mail to the sender or l)y telephone to tile Parliamentary Service on +61 
7 3406 7111. 

Any views expressed in this e-mail are the author's. except where the e-mail makes it clear otherwise.The unauthorised publication of 
an e-mail and any attachments 9enerated for the official functions of the Parliamentary Service. the Legislative Assembly. its 
Committees or Members may constitute a contempt of the Queensland Parliament. If the information contained in this e··mail and any 
attachments becomes the subject of any request under freedom of information legislation, the author or the Parliamentary Service 
should be notified. 

It is the addressee's responsibility to scan this message for viruses.The Parliamentary Service does not warrant that the information is 
free from any virus,defect or error. 
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************************************************************************************** 
*************This message (including attachments) is intended for the addressee named above. It may 
also be confidential, privileged and/or subject to copyright. If you wish to forward this message to others, 
you must first obtain the permission of the author.Ifyou are not the addressee named above, you must not 
disseminate, copy, communicate or otherwise use or take any action in reliance on this message. You 
understand that any privilege or confidentiality attached to this message is not waived, lost or destroyed 
because you have received this message in error. If you have received this message in enor please notify the 
sender and delete from any computer. Unless explicitly attributed, the opinions expressed in this message do 
not necessarily represent the official position or opinions of the State of Queensland or the Department of 
Education, Training and Employment. Whilst all care has been taken, the Depmiment of Education, 
Training and Employment disclaims all liability for loss or damage to person or property arising from this 
message being infected by computer virus or other contamination. 
************************************************************************************** 
************* 
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Richard Shannon 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 
Attachments: 

Importance: 

Is this yours mate? 

Brant Rippon 
Friday, 7 June 2013 11:39 AM 
Richard Shannon 
FW: 13/192177- FW: Proposed Gordonvale Kindergarten 
13 193005 MINISTERIAL CAUCUS UAISON RESPONSE - Proposed Gordonvale 

Kindergarten- MULGRAVE EO.docx 

High 

Brant Rippon 
Assistant Policy Advisor 
Office of the lion. John-Paul Langbroek MP I Minister for Education, Training 
and Employment 

Phone: 07 32371061 I Fax: 07 3211 8011 I 
Education House I 30 Mary Street I Brisbane I QLD 4000 
PO Box 15033 I City East I Brisbane I QLD 4002 

Great State. Great Opportunity. 

from: RAMSTROM, Jan [mailto:Jan.RAMSTROM@dete.qld.gov.au] On Behalf Of DLO, Minister 
Sent: Friday, 7 June 2013 11:13 AM 
To: Brant Rippon 
Subject: FW: 13/192177- FW: Proposed Gordonvale Kindergarten 
Importance: High 

Hi Brant 

Please find attached departmental dot point response to the below request. 

l<ind Regards 

Jan 

Mr Jan Viking Ramstrom 
Departmental Liaison Officer 
Ministerial and Executive Services Unit 
Department of Education, Training and Employment 
Ph: (07) 3006 4614 Email:jan.ramstrom@dete.qld.gov.au 

from: MOORE, Erika 
Sent: Monday, 3 June 2013 1:21 PM 
To: DLO, Minister; MARTIN, Jennell 
Cc: REID, Caron 
Subject: 13/192177- FW: Proposed Gordonvale Kindergarten 

Hi all 

Just wondering ifthis request should come through MESU'? 

Please advise. 
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Many thanks 

Erika Moore 
Executive Correspondence Coordinator 
Office of the Deputy Director-General 
Policy and Programs 
Department of Education, Training and Employment 

Telephone: +61 7 3234 1471 [Internal extension: 41471] 
Floor 22 I Education House I 30 Mary Street I Brisbane Qld 4000 
Email: erika.moore@dete.qld.gov.au 

Tf1is email (including any attached files) is intended only for the addressee and may contain confidential information. If you are not th,o addressee, you arc 
notified that any transmission, distr'ibution, printing or photocopying of this email is strictly prohiiJiWd. If you have received this email in error, pleiise 

irYlflWdiately notify me. Unless explicitly ;:,ttributecl, the ooinior:s expressc>d do not necesS)!d)f rer:>resent the oiflcial position of the Queensland Department of 
tJuc.:;tion, Tr(dning and Ernp!ovrnent. 

from: REID, Caron 
Sent: Monday, 3 June 2013 1:10PM 
To: MOORE, Erika 
Cc: SHEARER, David 
Subject: FW: Proposed Gordonvale Kindergarten 

Hi Erika 

Lynne Kaesehagen from Far North Queensland region telephoned late last week to advise that their Regional Director 
had received a request from an electorate officer in relation to the proposed new kindergarten services in the 
Gordonvale community. 
I advised her that the request should be progressed through MESU first but she wasn't aware of the processes. We 
are happy to prepare some dot points for an email response to be progressed up the line for approval, is this what you 
require? 

Cheers 
Caron 

Caron Reid 
Office for Early Childhood Education and Care 
T: 323 90915 (ext. 90915) 
E: caron.reid@dete.qld.gov.au 

from: KAESEHAGEN, Lynne 
Sent: Thursday, 30 May 2013 4:22 PM 
To: REID, Caron 
Subject: RE: Proposed Gordonvale Kindergarten 

Caron 

No! I don't have any more information other than was contained in the email. 

Lynne Kaesehagen 
Early Childl7ood Manager 
Department of Education, Training & Employment 
Leve/2, 17-19 Sheridan Street 
PO Box 6094 
CAIRNS. Q. 4870 
Phone: 4042 5301 
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Mobile:
lynne. kaesehagen@dete.qld.gov.au 

From: REID, Caron 
Sent: Thursday, 30 May 2013 4:20PM 
To:KAESEHAGEN,Lynne 
Cc: SHEARER, David; KNUDSEN, Tammy; ROBERTSON, Brett 
Subject: RE: Proposed Gordonvale Kindergarten 

Thanks Lynne 

Do you know who the specific child care providers were that met with the electorate? 

Cheers 
Caron 

Caron Reid 
Office for Early Childhood Education and Care 
T: 323 90915 (ext. 90915) 
E: caron.reid@dete.qld.gov.au 

-----·---~----

From: KAESEHAGEN, Lynne 
Sent: Thursday, 30 May 2013 4:17PM 
To: REID, Caron 
Subject: FW: Proposed Gordonvale Kindergarten 

Caron 

Email- as requested. 

Regards 

Lynne Kaesehagen 
Early Childhood Manager 
Department of Education, Training & Employment 
Level 2, 17-19 Sheridan Street 
PO Box 6094 
CAIRNS. Q. 4870 
Phone: 4042 5301 
Mobile:
lynne. kaesehagen@dete.qld.gov.au 

From: DIXON, Clive 
Sent: Thursday, 30 May 2013 3:54PM 
To: KAESEHAGEN, Lynne 
Subject: Re: Proposed Gordonvale Kindergarten 

Yes please 

Sent from my iPhone 

On 30/05/2013, at 12:25 PM, "KAESEHAGEN, Lynne" <L.ymJ~,K!\ES.EH£:\QEN.?.(qJ.g.~J~,.qhl,gQy,;:r\J.> 
wrote: 

Clive 

I've just looked at this email again. Did you want me to follow this up with OECEC? 
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Lynne Kaesehagen 
Early Childhood Manager 
Department of Education, Training & Employment 
Level 2, 17-19 Sheridan Street 
PO Box 6094 
CAIRNS. Q. 4870 
Phone: 4042 5301 
Mobile:
lynne. kaesehagen@dete. gld .gov. au 

from: DIXON, Clive 
Sent: Thursday, 23 May 2013 10:47 AM 
To: PITT, Curtis Warren 
Cc: KAESEHAGEN, Lynne; MARLOW, Tui 
Subject: RE: Proposed Gordonvale Kindergarten 

Thanks Andrew- we will get a response from Brisbane office. 

Clive 

from: Mulgrave Electorate Office LrmlUiO~illJJ19I.fl.Y.~.Rarl[rJm~ot.. •. QJ.d ... g.oY.,.il.LJ] 
Sent: Thursday, 23 May 2013 9:51 AM 
To: DIXON, Clive 
Subject: Proposed Gordonvale Kindergarten 

Good morning Clive 

Curtis recently met with child care providers in the Gordonvale area who are opposed to the 

establishment of the Kindergarten which will commence operating from the Gordonvale State 

School in 2014. 

Curtis explained that he is fully supportive of the new Kindergarten but promised to address the 

questions raised at the meeting. 

They wish to know: 

• What figures were used to determine that a new Kindergarten is required in Gordonvale 

• The eligibility criteria for enrolments 

• Will placements be subsidised/fully subsidised 
• Subsidy arrangements for parents on pensions 

Can you please provide a written response which Curtis can pass on to those who attended the 
meeting. 

Kind Regards 

Andrew Talbot 
Electorate Officer 
The Office of Curtis Pitt MP 

Member for Mulgrave 

Tel. 4056 3175 
Fax. 4056 3340 
mulgrave@parliament.qld.gov.au 
T J Ryan Building, 94-96 Norman St Gordonvale Qld 4865 
PO Box 314 Gordonvale Qld 4865 

www.curtispitt.com.au 
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Consider the environment before you print this emaiL 

NOTICE- Tt1is e-mail and any attachments are confidential ancl only for the use of the addressee. 

It you have received this e-mail in error, you are strictly prohibited from using, forwarding, printing, copying or dealing in anyway 
wl1atsoever with it. and are requested to reply immediately by e-mail to tlie sender or by telephone to the Parliamentary Service on +6'1 
7 3406 711'1. 

Any views expressed in this e-mail are the author's, except where the e-mail makes it clear otherwise.The unauthorised publication of 
an e-mail and any attachments generated for the oHici<!l functions of the Parliamentary Service, tile Legislative Assembly. its 
Committees or Members may constitute a contempt of t11e Queensland Parliament If the information contained in this e-mail and any 
attachments becomes the subject of any request under freedom of information legislation, tile aut11or or the Parliamentary Service 
sl1oulcl be notified. 

It is the addressee's responsibility to scan tilis message tor viruses.TI1e Parli<Hnen\ary Service does not warrant that tile information is 
free from any virus, defect or error. 

************************************************************************************** 
*************This message (including attachments) is intended for the addressee named above. It may 
also be confidential, privileged and/or subject to copyright. If you wish to forward this message to others, 
you must first obtain the pennission of the author.If you are not the addressee named above, you must not 
disseminate, copy, communicate or otherwise use or take any action in reliance on this message. You 
understand that any privilege or confidentiality attached to this message is not waived, lost or destroyed 
because you have received this message in error. If you have received this message in error please notify the 
sender and delete from any computer. Unless explicitly attributed, the opinions expressed in this message do 
not necessarily represent the official position or opinions of the State of Queensland or the Depruiment of 
Education, Training and Employment. 'Whilst all care has been taken, the Department of Education, 
Training and Employment disclaims all liability for loss or damage to person or property arising :from this 
message being infected by computer virus or other contamination. 
************************************************************************************** 
************* 
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MINISTERIALBACKBENCH LIAISON RESPONSE- Proposed Gordonvale Kindergarten -
MULGRAVE EO 

• The Department of Education, Training and Employment's kindergarten planning 
methodology involves an assessment of supply and demand for kindergarten places in a 
local planning area. 

• The supply of kindergarten places is estimated from the licensed capacity of existing early 
childhood education and care services, using a formula agreed with Childcare 
Queensland. This takes into account total potential places available in early childhood 
education and care services, regardless of actual utilisation. Population data is derived 
from the 2011 census. 

• The kindergarten planning data for the Gordonvale local planning area identified a 
deficiency of kindergarten places. The local planning area comprised Gordonvale, East 
Trinity, Goldsborough, Green Hill, Little Mulgrave and Wrights Creek. 

• The new kindergarten service will provide up to 44 places for kindy-age children in the 
year before full-time school (i.e. turn four years by 30 June in the year of enrolment). 

• The service will provide a kindergarten program for 15 hours per week, 40 weeks per year 
(school hours and during school terms) and charge fees for children that enrol. 

• The service will not be eligible for the Australian Government's child care benefit (CCB) 
subsidies. 

• The service will be eligible for subsidies under the Queensland Kindergarten Funding 
Scheme (QKFS). Families with an Australian Government Health Care Card or equivalent 
may be eligible for additional subsidies which can make access to a kindergarten program 
low or no cost. 

Contact Officer: 
David Shearer 
Director 
Office for Early Childhood 
Education and Care 
(07) 3239 0530 

TRIM Ref: 13/193005 

Approved by: 
Kathryn Woods 
Executive Director 
Office of Early Childhood 
Education and Care 
(07) 3237 9645 
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lorna McMaster 

From: 
Sent: 
To: 
Subject: 

John-Paul 

FYI. 
Josie 

Surfers Paradise Electorate Office <Surfers.Paradise@parliament.qld.gov.au > 

Thursday, 18 April 2013 11:59 AM 
John-Paul Langbroek 
FW: New Kindergarten at Gordonvale 

From:
Sent: Thursday, 18 April 2013 8:50 AM 
To: Surfers Paradise Electorate Office; Richard.Shannon@ministerial.qld.gov.au 
Subject: New Kindergarten at Gordonvale 

Dear Josie and Michael 
I wonder if you could refer the Minister to this issue -I know that he is extremely buts with COAG- but thought he 
might be interested that a second C & K facility is being funded in Gordonvale when there is already one there just 
down the road. 
Many thanks 

Consider the environment before you print this ernail. 

NOTICE ·· This e·mail and any attachments are confidential and only for the use of the addressee. 

If you have received this e .. mail in error, you are striclly protlibited from using, forwarding, printing, copying or dealing in anyway whatsoever with it, and are 
requested to reply immediately by e .. rnail to the sender or by telephone to the Parliamentary Service on +61 7 3406 7111. 

Any views expressed in this e-mail are the author's, except where H1e e-mail makes it clear otherwise.The unauthorised publication of an e-mail and any 
attachments generated for the official functions of the Parliamentary Service. the Legislative Assembly, its Committees or Members rnay constitute a 
contempt of the Queensland Parliament If H1e information contained in this e-mail and any attachments becomes the subject of any request under freedom 
of information legislation, H1e author or the Parliamentary Service should be notified. 

It is the addressee's responsibility to scan this message for viruses .The Parliamentary Service does not warrant that the information is free frorn any 
virus.defect or error. 
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Disclosure would, on balance, be contrary to the public interest under section 49 of the RTI Act


